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Governor Bullock’s Pƌesidential Disasteƌ Declaƌation ReƋuest Appƌoved 

Bullock also announced disaster relief for small businesses and farmers in affected counties  

 

HELENA – Today, Governor Steve Bullock announced that his request for a Presidential Disaster 

Declaration was approved by President Obama. Bullock made the request after severe storms, 

straight-line winds, and flooding caused damage in Blaine, Carter, Musselshell, Petroleum, and Valley 

counties and the Fort Belknap Reservation within Blaine County. 

  

͞I’ŵ pleased that the President has approved the request for a disaster declaration for the affected 

counties,͟ BulloĐk said. ͞With these additioŶal ƌesouƌĐes, ǁe’ll ďe aďle to more effectively assist the 

Montana faŵilies aŶd ĐouŶties that suffeƌed losses duƌiŶg the stoƌŵs aŶd ƌesultaŶt floods.͟ 

 

The Presidential Disaster Declaration provides additional resources to the state from the federal 

government for cleanup and recovery.  

 

Under the disaster declaration, the affected counties are eligible for federal assistance for emergency 

work and repair or replacement of disaster damaged facilities.   

 

Bullock also announced that the U. S. Small Business Administration (SBA) is making low interest 

federal disaster loans available to small, nonfarm businesses in Blaine, Fergus, Garfield, Petroleum, 

Phillips and Valley ĐouŶties. AĐĐoƌdiŶg to the “BA, ͞these loans offset economic losses because of 

reduced revenues caused by heavy rains, flooding and hail that occurred August 22 - September 24, 

2014.͟ 

 

Finally, Bullock announced that he has secured a secretarial disaster declaration from the United 

States Department of Agriculture in response to damages and losses caused by the heavy rains and 

flooding that occurred from August 22 through September 24th. 

 



The declaration names Phillips County as a primary natural disaster area, and Blaine, Fergus, Garfield, 

Petroleum, and Valley Counties as contiguous disaster counties. The declaration makes farm 

operators in the impacted counties eligible to receive assistance from the USDA Farm Services Agency 

(FSA). 

 

͞MoŶtaŶa’s faƌŵeƌs play a ĐƌuĐial ƌole iŶ ďuildiŶg a ǀiďƌaŶt eĐoŶoŵy,͟ BulloĐk said of the deĐlaƌatioŶ. 
͞Thƌough this deĐlaƌatioŶ, ǁe’ll eŶsuƌe that faƌŵeƌs aƌe aďle to ƋuiĐkly recover from the damages 

Đaused ďy these ƌaiŶs aŶd floods.͟ 

 

Bullock requested the disaster declaration on September 22nd at the request of Phillips County 

Commissioners.  

 

Impacted farmers can contact the Montana Farm Services Agency for more information on applying 

for assistance. 
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